CITY COUNCIL

CITY OF PIEDMONT

AUGUST 16, 2022

5:58 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above. Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb Pope, Greg South, David Ivey, and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation by Greg South and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the minutes were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved as presented. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.

The bills totaling \$340,549.97 were then presented for consideration for payment. Richard Williams made the motion that the bills be approved as presented. Caleb Pope seconded the motion and the bills were approved for payment.

Resolution 2022-23 was the next item on the agenda. Greg South made the motion to approve Resolution 2022-23. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

Resolution 2022-24 was the next item on the agenda. Caleb Pope made the motion to approve Resolution 2022-24. David Ivey seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

Resolution 2022-25 was the next item on the agenda. Caleb Pope made the motion to approve Resolution 2022-25. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the motion carried. Terry Kiser abstained. The monies will come from the American Rescue Plan.

Ordinance No. 635 was the next item on the agenda. The Ordinance was tabled and will be sent to Ron Allen, City Attorney for review.

Following the Police and Fire reports there were NO visitor comments.

In Council Reports John Lawrence was absent.

Richard Williams wanted to thank Parker, Doss, and Curvin for being heroes during the fire on early Saturday morning. He also wanted to thank Ben Ingram and Gerald Whitton for their hard work on the cemetery.

Jubal Feazell also wanted to thank Parker, Doss, and Curvin for being heroes. He wanted to let everyone know that the softball tournament was a big success. He played on the Piedmont Police team. He would like a more detailed Covid breakdown for next meeting.

Caleb Pope also wanted to thank Doss, Parker, and Curvin for being heroes. He said Fire Department did an awesome job on the softball tournament with special thanks to Cale Donaldson. He thanked Terry and Ashley for their continued hard work with the Arts and Entertainment Committee. He thanked Deforrest for her help with upcoming grants.

Greg South also wanted to thank the Police and Fire for all the work they do. He wanted to thank Gerald and Ben for their hard work on the cemetery. He also wanted to thank Terry and Ashely for their continued hard work on the Arts and Entertainment Committee.

David Ivey echoed the other council members on the Fire and Police. He wanted to thank the Mayor and City Council for passing the resolution for the First Methodist Church.

Terry Kiser echoed the other council members.

Clerk Hinton told the Council that the pumps had been ordered for the Civic Center. He also told that Michael Bright would be back at the Civic Center next week to continue working.

In the Mayor's Comments he wanted to echo what all that had been said tonight about the Fire and Police. They are all heroes. He thanked Terry and Ashley for their hard work. He attended the Softball Tournament and said it was a great turnout with great games. He mentioned that the audits were delivered and that we were given a great audit report from Kemps. He and Clerk Hinton met with Deforrest about the RTA grant of \$400,000. In closing he thanked Gerald and Ben for coming to the council meeting.

With no other business to come before the Council, Terry Kiser made the motion that the meeting be adjourned. Greg South seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:57 pm.